

Jordans School

Headteacher: Mrs H Bancroft

Puers Lane, Jordans, Beaconsfield, Bucks, HP9 2TE Email: office@jordans.bucks.sch.uk

Tel: 01494 874217

Newsletter 31 Friday 9th June 2017

Dear Parents,

I was very proud to be at the Holy Trinity Church in Seer Green (the parish of Jordans and Seer Green) on Sunday. Our Year 2 children were invited to talk and show their work in the community service, they spoke about how much they enjoy coming to school in Jordans Village. They did the school proud and received many compliments from the congregation. Thank you and well done to Ben P, Eva, Saskia, Poppy and Grace who volunteered to attend with their families.

We were made to feel very welcome as were our Year 1 children who visited the church this week to learn about special places of worship. Our thanks got to Reverend Cassa and Janna who made the visit so interesting and fun! Our Year 1 children are due to visit the Quaker Meeting House here in Jordans in a couple of weeks.

Little Green Fingers Club

What a success this was on Saturday! Thank you to those that came down and enjoyed a couple of hours setting up our new school allotment. The Year 1 outside area now has a lovely allotment with all sorts of lovely things growing! Please do come along to the next club on Saturday 17th June 2-4pm. Special thanks must go to Mrs McCracken for organising the club and helping to resource it, and one of our school governors Mr Yalden – his company donated many materials for us to use. Thank you.

Jordans Village Fair - Saturday June 10th

Jordans Village Fair is taking place from 2-5pm on Saturday 10th June. We like to support the Village as best we can, as they support our school fair. It is tradition for us to impress the village with our country dancing! It would be great if some children could dance at the fair, we always open it at 2pm. Please can you inform the office if your child would be able to attend by 3pm today. We meet at the village hall at 1.50pm, dance at 2pm and then are finished to enjoy the fair by 2.15pm. You will need to accompany your child and stay for the performance. If your child is dancing, could the please wear white school polo shirts, and for the boys school shorts. The girls will be given a skirt when they arrive.

JSA

Two fundraising flyers with attached forms have come home this week in book bags – please look out for them and support the JSA. The disco and sponsored fun run will be great fun and we are grateful for the funds they will raise. Our new laptops for Computing lessons will be arriving in school very soon, these were purchased with your amazing fundraising efforts from the Bluebell Fair.

Wishing you a lovely weekend, thank you for your support

Mrs Bancroft Headteacher

Jordans School Summer Term Dates 2017

Friday 23 rd June	JSA Summer Disco
Saturday 24 th June	Jordans Village Big Camp
Wednesday 28 th June	1-3pm Sports Day
Friday 30 th June	9am Topic finale session
	9.30am Assessment info session for parents
Sunday 2 nd July	JSA Fun Run
Tuesday 4 th July	9.30-11am Buckinghamshire County School's Induction morning
	9.45am New Reception parents welcome session
Thursday 6 th July	12pm Year 1 & 2 Country dancing at Dropmore School
Tuesday 10 th July	Parents Evening 3.20-5.30pm
Wednesday 12 th July	Parents Evening 5-7.10pm
Wednesday 19 th July	2pm Year 2 Leavers' assembly
Friday 21 st July	School closes at 2pm for the Summer



This week we have been saying well done to everybody for trying so hard with their country dancing and really entering into the spirit of it! Well done.

Next Week's Learning

Year R

Literacy - We will be planning our own pirate stories.

Maths - Pirate's love treasure! We will be sorting coins and counters in 2s, 5s and 10s.

Requests - Egg boxes and empty disposable water bottles please.

Year 1

Literacy - We will be continuing with The Lighthouse Keeper's Lunch. We will be imagining we are the seagulls and writing our own diaries!

Maths - We will be focusing on division by sharing and grouping objects then using this knowledge to solve problems.

Requests - We will be visiting the Quaker Meeting House on the 21^{st} June, if you are able to help between 1 - 3 pm, please let Ms Ranahan in the office know.

Year 2

Literacy - We have been looking at the front cover and story of 'Toys In Space'. Next week we will write our own story mountain plans and stories based on this book!

Maths - We will be extending our addition and subtraction skills.

Requests - In a couple of weeks we will be carrying out some DT activities. Could we ask that you start collecting different sized cardboard boxes/ cereal boxes etc. We would also very much appreciate any donations of sellotape and glue! Thank you!